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ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES
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COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE
Original: Spanish

AND BUDGETARY AFFAIRS
Summary of the meeting of May 15, 2006 
/
1.
Presentation by the Chair of the Board of External Auditors

The Committee heard a presentation of the Annual Report to the Permanent Council of the Board of External Auditors: Audit of Accounts and Financial Statements for the Years Ended December 31, 2004 and 2003 (OEA/Ser.S-JAE/doc. 36/06), given by the Chair of the Board of External Auditors, Mr. Howard J. Krongard.  Several delegations took the floor and thanked him for the presentation of the report. The Council agreed to take note of the report and of the comments of the delegations.
2.
Presentation by the Inspector General

The Inspector General, Mrs. Linda Fealing, presented a preliminary report on the investigation under way into the Scholarships Program and scholarship obligations that exceed the budgetary authorization for 2005. The delegations indicated that no decision could be taken until the final report on the investigation is presented.  Accordingly, it was agreed to follow the investigation closely and to await the final report. 

3.
Quarterly reports on the use of funds allocated in accordance with resolution

CP/RES. 831 (1342/02) 

The Committee took note of the reports presented by the Fund for Peace, the Capital Fund for OAS Fellowships, Scholarships, and Training Programs, and the Columbus Memorial Library, documents CP/doc. 4112/06 and addenda 1, 2, and 3, respectively.
4.
Information on foundations, nongovernmental organizations, and other private entities created by the General Secretariat of the Organization of American States, in accordance with General Assembly resolution AG/RES. 2157 (XXXV-O/05) 



The Committee considered the report submitted pursuant to resolution AG/RES. 2157 (XXXV-O/05), document CP/doc. 4114/06, and agreed to take note of it.
5.
Consideration of the draft resolution “OAS Meetings – Funding Criteria and Budgetary Guidelines” (CP/CAAP-2839/06 rev. 1)

The Committee decided to consider the draft resolution at its next meeting.
6.
Proposed amendments to articles in the General Standards

Given the time constraint and the sensitive nature of the subject, the Committee agreed to request the Secretary General to submit to the Permanent Council proposals for any amendments he considers must be made to the General Standards to Govern the Operations of the General Secretariat; and to authorize the Permanent Council to consider them, through the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs and, if necessary, to approve them ad referendum of the General Assembly.
7.
Other business


Announcement by the Delegation of Argentina
The Delegation of Argentina announced that its government had paid the sum of US$3,390,980 corresponding to its quota contributions to the Regular Fund.
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